
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 
March 4, 2025 
 
Mr. Jacon Wesson, Environmental Manager (jwesson@gbp.com) 
Green Bay Packaging – Arkansas Kraft Division 
338 Hwy 113, Morrilton, AR 72110 
 

Re:   Green Bay Packaging – Arkansas Kraft Division Class 3 Landfill  
Acknowledge 2025 Toxicity Characteristics Leaching Procedure Test Results  
Permit No. 0284-S3N;  AFIN: 15-00001 
Reference Document Title: 0284-S3N_Annual Waste TCLP Analysis-Jacob Wesson 
to ePortal_20250228.pdf 

 
Dear Mr. Wesson: 
 

The Division of Environmental Quality Office of Land Resources (DEQ) has reviewed the 2025 
Toxicity Characteristics Leaching Procedure Test Results for Green Bay Packaging – Arkansas 
Kraft Division Class 3 Landfill, dated February 27, 2025. Based on the results, the waste is not 
hazardous.   
 
For your convenience for future submittals, please submit all annual reports through DEQs ePortal 
system using the following link: https://eportal.adeq.state.ar.us/app/#/formversion/b71f6989-
70ac-4001-9d18-e016423c75ec 
 
If you have any questions or need any additional information, please contact me at (501) 682-0861 
or richard.bennett@Arkansas.gov. 
 
Sincerely, 
 

 
 
Richard Bennett, P.E. 
Engineer, Division of Environmental Quality 
 
cc: DEQ – Hurt, Banic, and Krou 
 Debbie Benson, Environmental Administrative Assistant (dbenson@gbp.com) 


